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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who are working hard to achieve their own dreams and goals’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Olivia B
Heidi W
	Agnes S
Harold O
	Raeni T
Elise O
	Oliver W
Rafferty G
	Alice R
Nellie D
	George I
Ollie H

	Year 1
	Parker W
Evelyn H
	Mila S
Will B
	Jacob S
Heidi J
	Alex P
Ella-Mae C
	Lucas O
Arthur C
	Bobby R
Rufus C

	Year 2
	Nathan W
Isaac J
	Avie W
Maisie A
	Eva H
Darcie E
	Willow T
Ellis MD
	Kaycee-Leah L
George H
	Jayden C
Jack L

	Year 3 
	Rosie J
Sadie F
	Harry H
Alex M
	Jacob C
Noah F
	Connor F
Caine E
	Poppy P
Harvey S
	Harrison P
Molly M

	Year 4
	Vincent BH
Bella S
	Yutong C
Curtis T
	Niamh B
Scarlett E
	Oliver L
Moses C
	Ellen G
Albie C
	Calvin P
Jake H

	Year 5
	Rory C
Sami C
	Heath C
Mia E
	Joshua C
Oscar S
	Ruby R
Poppy P
	Amari-Leigh C
Charlie F
	Theo S
Olivia-Rose C

	Year 6
	Eden S
Owen H
	Kayden B
Amelia S
	Olesia K
Leighton T
	Miley N
Frankie W
	Leah K
Nicholas C
	Preston B
Isabella B

	Walliams
	1811
	Rowling
	1220

	Dahl
	1005
	Cowell
	1730


Overall winners are Walliams with 10,241 points
Walliams members have been able to come dressed in mufti today
Housekeeping
February Half Term

School closes today for one week. Children return to school on Monday 26th February.

Earrings
Parents please be reminded that children are not to wear earrings nor clear retainers at school.
Reporting School Absence

When reporting your child’s absence from school, please give your child’s name and class, and give details of symptoms of any illness. Please provide confirmation of any medical appointments by sending or bringing in letters, text messages or emails from clinics.
Year Reception Transport Museum Trip
On Thursday, the Reception children enjoyed a trip to The British Commercial Vehicle Museum. The children were able to look at and explore many different vehicles all under one roof. We got to sit on the Edinburgh Horse Bus (which wasn’t very comfortable with its wooden seats), an old ambulance, the Popemobile and a single and double-decker bus. The children even got to sit on the Merryweather Fire Engine and ring the bell, before trying on the fire fighter helmets and jackets. The children enjoyed their trip and were all very well behaved. Thank you to Mrs. Falconer and Mrs. Bartolini-Bradley for organising the trip, and to our adult helpers who came along to support the children.

Thank you also to The Friends of Lowton West Association for raising funds to subsidise coaches.
Year 5 Wigan Museum Trips
‘Black Diamonds: Coal Mining in the Wigan Borough’ and ‘Your Identity’ Workshops

Over the last two weeks, the Year 5 classes have taken part in fully interactive workshops to learn about the history of coal mining in Wigan Borough through a range of sources in both the museum and Wigan Local Studies. The children had access to a range of artefacts and documents including archive images, maps, newspaper articles, safety equipment, clothing, and original mining tools which helped to deepen their knowledge and understanding of mining in the local area. These workshops helped the children to discover how local men, women and children worked in the mines and to investigate local pit disasters. They found out about local collieries, learned more about how Wigan coal powered the borough, brought wealth and progress to the local towns and more. They took part in four activities involving: local maps, the government report on mines from 1841, photographs and clothing worn down the mines and newspaper reports on local mining disasters.

In the afternoons, the children looked at their local identity: they viewed old photographs and maps of both Wigan town centre and Lowton, comparing how they were the same and different. They then went into the museum and completed activities to look at their own identity- creating passports and printing their fingertips with ink, looking at artefacts from the Battle of Wigan and coming right up to date with local identity - pies, rugby, football and music. All of the pupils enjoyed looking at the Wigan Casino display - creating designs and dancing to Wigan Casino Music. Thank you to The Friends of Lowton West Association for raising funds to subsidise coaches. Thanks to Miss Green and Miss Larsen for organising the trip and to all of the adult helpers who supported.
Friends Association Year 5 and Year 6 Disco

The Year 5 and Year 6 pupils had a great time at the disco on Monday. We would like to thanks The Friends Association for hosting these events in order to raise money to help the school financially. Thank you to Friends volunteers and to school staff who supported and helped out at this event.
Parents Evenings

Parents Evening bookings go live at 6pm tonight. Parents Evenings will take place on the following dates:
Class 1 and Class 2:
6th March and 20th March

Class 3:                        6th March and 20th March

Class 4:                        7th March and 21st March

Class 5 & Class 6:   
7th March and 21st March

Class 7 & Class 8:
6th March and 20th March

Class 9 & Class 10:
7th March and 21st March

Class 11 & Class 12:
7th March and 21st March

Class 13:                      6th March, 7th March, 20th March and 21st March

Class 14:                      7th March and 21st March

Please book on School Spider before Friday 1st March. Thank you.

Class 3 Mini-Golf and Hockey Club
A School Spider survey has been set up to invite Class 3 children who wish to take part in an after school Mini-Golf and Hockey activity for five weeks starting on Wednesday 28th February. Please complete the School Spider survey as soon as possible. Payments of £12.50 will need to be made on SchoolMoney to book the place. Thank you.

Class 4 Mini-Golf and Hockey Club
A School Spider survey has been sent out to book places for Class 4 Mini-Golf starting after Easter. There will be a need to pay £12.50 on SchoolMoney.
Class 4 Art and Craft Club
The Arts and Crafts club for Year 1 children has proved to be very popular so there will need to be two separate groups: Year 1 Group A children will start on Tuesday 5th March and have been invited to confirm attendance on School Spider, with payment due on SchoolMoney. Group B children will be contacted separately at a later date.
Year 3 Zumba
Year 3 really enjoyed their enrichment day Zumba taster, so we will be offering a Zumba club in the Spring term. If you would have registered your interest in sending your child to Zumba club, a fresh Spider survey has now been published for you to confirm that your child can attend on the given dates. Payment of £12.50 should be made on SchoolMoney. Thank you.
Year 4 Judo
There is to be an early morning Judo Club for Year 4 children after half term, starting at 8am. This club will be operated by Judo Education. The survey on School Spider has been published, so check that you are properly logged in to reply quickly, because numbers will be limited. Payment of £28.00 should be made on SchoolMoney to secure your place. 
Year 5 Fencing

There is to be an early morning Fencing Club for Year 5 children, starting at 8am on Tuesdays after Easter. This club will be operated by Judo Education. The survey on School Spider has been published, so check that you are properly logged in to reply quickly, because numbers will be limited. Payment of £28.00 should be made on SchoolMoney to secure your place. 

Year 4 Liverpool Philharmonic Hall
Tuesday 5th March. 
World Book Day – Thursday 7th March
World Book Day celebrates the joy and value of books and the art of reading. The worldwide events of the day are particularly aimed at children and your child will undertake a variety of activities during the day that celebrate reading.

On Thursday March 7th your child may attend school dressed as his/her favourite story book character - you may be as creative as you like! To add to the fun of the day, there will be a costume parade where prizes will be awarded for the most original outfit in each class. Thank you for your continued support.

On the same day the school caterers, Local Kitchen, will be offering a themed lunch to add to the day’s celebrations and this is open to all children, even if they would normally have packed lunches. The lunch costs £2.45 for children in Year 3 to Year 6, but is free to children in Year Reception to Year 2, and free to those entitled to free school meals. Children can choose at school on the day, and payment will be requested via SchoolMoney on Friday 8th March.

Coffee Mornings
The Friends of Lowton West Primary School are hosting a Coffee Morning for Key Stage 1 (Infants) on the morning of Friday 8th March to raise funds – please bring cash! The morning will consist of three sessions for specific year groups, and we ask that you stay only for your child’s session to give as many as possible the opportunity to attend. Please complete the School Spider survey so that they know how many to cater for.
There will be a repeat event on Friday 15th March for Key Stage 2 children and their families.

Red Nose Day
We will be marking Comic Relief Red Nose Day on Friday 15th March and further details will follow after half term. 
Year 1 Blackpool Zoo Trip
Thursday 18th April 

Year 3 Manchester Palace Theatre Trip

Thursday 25th April. 

School Dinners

After the half term break, week commencing Monday 26th February 2024 will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Well done to Olivia P in Class 12, who this week achieved her 1000m swimming distance award.
After/Before-School Clubs

Clubs taking place in the first week back after half term:
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 3
	Mini-Golf and Hockey
	Wednesday 28th February
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 3
	Zumba
	Tuesday 27th February
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	
	
	
	
	


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
